

Mansfield Green Weekly Newsletter



Albert Road, Aston, Birmingham, B6 5NH

Website: https://mansfieldgreenacademy.e-act.org.uk/ Email: enquiryMGA@e-act.org.uk





Friday 19th January 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

Our SLT, have been conducting pupil progress meetings with all of our teachers. It is wonderful to see the fabulous progress of all of our pupils across the academy. A huge well done.

Our year one children have made fantastic progress in phonics last term. The year six children are eagerly awaiting to sit their mock SATs paper next week. I can't wait to see how they get on. I know that they have been working really hard and I'm sure they will be thrilled to see how well they are doing when they get their papers marked.

Reception children have enjoyed their computing workshops this week learning how to use purple mash at home. I was really impressed with how engaged they were in the activities.

Thank you for supporting us in improving our attendance. It has been a great start back this term and our attendance is definitely improving. Keep up the great work. Always make sure that the children attend school each day and arrive promptly. I hope you have enjoyed receiving letters, home to celebrate pupils, great attendance.

Please consider carefully before booking any holidays in school time. I wanted to remind you of our policy that states clearly the school has a strict absence in term time policy: unless the circumstances are extreme, pupils will not be granted permission to go on holiday.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Mrs M Lathbury-Cox Executive Headteacher



Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everybody's responsibility



Attendance challenge

If you have 20 days 100% attendance your names will be put into a hat and the winner drawn will receive a prize.

The challenge will start on Monday 15th January 2024.





Pupils will take part in activities, games and Dress up for Digits while raising money for the NSPCC services such as Speak out Stay safe and Childline.

Pupils are invited to pay £1 and dress up with a number theme on Friday 2nd February.

There is no expectation to purchase costumes, you can use a t-shirt with numbers on or have fun customising your own at home.

Examples



We are a Silver UNICEF Rights Respecting School Children's rights are learned, understood and lived in this school.

The Convention has 54 articles in total. Articles 43–54 are about how adults and governments must work together to make sure all children can enjoy all their rights, including:

ARTICLE 18 (parental responsibilities and state assistance) Both parents share responsibility for bringing up their child and should always consider what is best for the child. Governments must support parents by creating support services for children and giving parents the help they need to raise their children.





Sports Clubs

Monday – Year 3 & Year 4 – Teams Games Club

Tuesday – Year 6 – Multi Sports Club

Wednesday – Year 1 & Year 2 – Multi Skills Club

Thursday – Year 5 – Dodgeball Club

TERMLY CLASS ATTENDANCE

RSP - 88.1%

RNP - 93%

1AK - 86.8%

1LS - 93.9%

2PH - 89.3%

2YK - 95.3%

3SA - 93.3%

3CW - 97.2%

4SB - 95.2%

4MO - 94.4%

5ES - 93.9%

5JC - 85%

6AL - 89%

6TD - 97.7%

Well done to this term to **6TD** for achieving **97.7%** attendance!



Overall attendance

92.29%



Newsletter
Spring Term 1 Week 2
Week ending
19th January 2024
Mrs M Lathbury-Cox
Executive Headteacher